Jackson Park Men’s Golf Club

Board of Trustees Meeting

Dec. 8, 2016

Amante Pizza and Pasta, 12319 Roosevelt Way, Seattle
Minutes

Call to Order

President Jeff Schoening called the meeting to order at 6:07 pm..

Roll Call of Officers/Trustees

Present: President Jeff Schoening, Secretary Mark Ohrenschall, Tournament Director Jason Hart, Trustees Lee Jones, Travis Jones, Reed Johnson and Jimmy Bucher. 

Excused: Vice President Kyle Johnson, Treasurer Dan Puetz Sr., Trustees John Clements, Roger Brown and Greg Heim.

Minutes

Minutes of the Nov. 8, 2016 board meeting were unanimously approved.

Treasurer’s Report

Jeff Schoening, sharing information provided by Dan Peutz Sr., reported the club has a current balance of $2,740.97. He also said all 2016 Washington State Golf Association dues have been paid ($6,959), as have all event winnings up to the gross and two-man club championships and the Turkey Shoot.

Schoening also shared a 2016 tournament finances spreadsheet. Among the figures: total entries in all club events tallied 463, well above 2015 (418) and 2014 (410), largely because of a much-expanded net club championship field of 64. Also, payouts totaled $14,195, of which the club’s share was $5,235. And slightly more than half of all participants earned payouts (50.97 percent).

“I’m very happy with the direction we’re taking,” said Schoening. 

Tournament Report

Jason Hart reported a new-member packet is under development, by John Clements and Roger Brown. 

The draft 2017 tournament schedule will “look similar” to 2016, perhaps with tweaks on timing and/or formats, he reported. Hart said the spring and fall field days will work around the greens-aerification schedule.

He is also exploring “Golf Genius” tournament software program for scoring and perhaps other functions, and expects to use it in 2017.

President’s Report
The board discussed potential revisions to stipends and duty descriptions for officers (potential bylaw changes were tabled for now).

Among the changes, the vice president will be in charge of the membership committee, which is tasked with outreach, recruiting and organizing social activities. Annual stipend amounts now include $300 for the president, $200 for the vice president; $200 for secretary, $300 for treasurer, $500 for tournament chairman, and $200 or a complimentary annual membership for the communications director.

These changes passed by a 6-1 vote, with Jason Hart dissenting.

Schoening also outlined plans for the 2017 annual banquet and meeting, to be held Saturday, Jan. 21, with nine holes at Jackson Park starting at 1 p.m. and a banquet at Elliot Bay Brewery in Lake City, beginning at 5 p.m.. Fee will be $15 for golf and $38 for the banquet. The meeting will include a program highlighting 2016 for the club, elections of officers and trustees, a raffle and an auction. Schoening will send a note to club members soliciting interest in serving on the board.

New Business

The board discussed putting up an easel in the Jackson Park pro shop with a men’s club tournament schedule, along with new signs at the driving range. Also discussed was the possibility of a JPMGC event in 2017 incorporating hickory clubs in some fashion; Hart said the club will make that work.

Next Meeting

Jan. 21, 2017 annual meeting and banquet.

Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 7:36 p.m.

